WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING
HELD Thursday, April 18, 2023 7:30pm

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Mr. Dave Yoder. All members were present. Also present were Fiscal Officer,
Annette Depue, Zoning Inspector, Mr. Tim Boggs, and Road Superintendent, Mr. Andy Romoser. Mr. Jack Butler
made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to pay the bills, approve Purchase Orders, & approve
reallocations as presented. Mr. Bob Entenmann seconded the motion and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all
ayes.

Mr. Romoser reported that Truck #3 had problems again but has been repaired.

Mr. Boggs reported that on 4/13/23 a public hearing for zoning was held to change 4.09 acres of 2670 Lexington
Avenue, owner Wesley New, from R1 to B2. Now that it was passed, the Trustees will hold a second public hearing
within 30 days for any appeals. The date has been set for * May 4™ at 6:00 pm. The property at 2651 Lexington Ave.,
reported that the neighbors’ garage was built on their drive and Mr. Boggs is investigating the situation. 1134 Hanley
Road is starting construction this summer. Several other cases within the township are still being investigated and
followed-up upon.

Fiscal Officer, Annette Depue presented annual renewal for OTA (Ohio Township Association) and Mosquito Control
contract. There is no charge for the Mosquito Control this year. Mr. Dave Yoder made a motion to accept the contract,
Mr. Jack Butler seconded, and the motion carried with a roll call vote of all ayes.

Fiscal Officer, Annette Depue presented the cash summary by fund report.

Mr. Jack Butler reported that Deputy Sheriff, Andy, responded to a complaint of ATV vehicles in the neighborhood on

Galaxy Ct. The ATV’s do have permission to ride in the park as long as there is no damage. Mr. Butler and the rest of
the trustees have been fielding several calls in regard to the aggregate. Mr. Butler also reported that the construction

meeting for the Fire Station is Wednesday, April 19, 2023 and that there will be a few change orders.

Mr. Bob Entenmann moved to go into Executive Session, Mr. Jack Butler seconded, and the motion carried with a roll
call vote of all ayes. Mr. Butler then moved to go out of Executive Session, Mr. Dave Yoder seconded, and the motion
carried with a roll call vote of all ayes.

After no further business, Mr. Jack Butler made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Bob Entenmann seconded the
motion and the motion carried with the meeting ending at 9:36pm.

*This meeting has been moved to May 18, 2023.

Respectfully Submitted,

ANNETTE DEPUE, FISCAL OFFICER

DAVID YODER, CHAIR (Absent)

BOB ENTENMANN, V-CHAIR

JACK BUTLER, TRUSTEE



